[image: image1.jpg]


                                          Richmond Kiwanis Club        
                                        Richmond, Missouri  

                                                        "Serving the Children of the World"


  http://richmondkiwanismo.weebly.com

 October 6, 2015 Newsletter
Regular Noon Meeting

Ron Brohammer, President called the meeting to order at 12:15 PM at the Shirkey Golf Club.
The Song: Bill Dooley
The Pledge: Sara Seidel
The Invocation:  Jeromey Howard
Jerry McCarter introduced his guest Mona Goodlow from Community Outreach.  Bruce Taylor was back to club and feeling a bit better after his surgery.
New members, Rochelle McCaulley and Jeremy Blevins, were inducted by President Ron.  Barb Dooley was the sponsor for Rochelle and Bill Dooley was the sponsor for Jeremy.  Rochelle is the Director for the Ray County Library.  Jeremy is the pastor for the Richmond United Methodist Church.  Welcome! 

Old Business:  
1)  Dictionary Project, dictionaries are ordered, but not here, yet.  
2)  Key Club meets on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays (October 14 and 28) at 7:10 AM.  
3)  Terrific Kids were awarded at Sunrise and Middle School this past week.  
4)  Awards were given to members that were unable to attend the banquet.  
Sergeant at Arms Jerry twisted a few arms.  Jill Pence reported that her son is the opening act for Brewer and Shipley at the Nov 7th Farris Theater production.

New Business:  
1)  Troy Pyle is the chair for Trick or Treat Street and passed a sign-up sheet for items and work duties.  Trick or Treat Street is on Halloween, Oct 31st, and we need your help in serving over 1,000 hot dogs and beverages at the City Hall Gym.  More info will follow at our next meeting.  Please contact Troy if you have not signed up yet.  
2)  Start thinking of the Chili - Soup Luncheon Fundraiser and a Trivia Night.  These will be discussed after Trick or Treat Street.

Program Chair for October:  John Richardson
Oct 13 is Richmond Police for Trick or Treat Street.

50/50 winner was Mac Proffitt.
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Board Meeting:
Ron Brohammer, President, called the meeting to order.

Roll Call determined a quorum was present.
Minutes from the last meeting were read, approved and filed.
Treasurer Report:  Administrative Account - $7,610.55
Service Account - $2,868.18
Report was approved.
Committee Reports:  Chairs were appointed.
1) Executive Committee - Ron Brohammer
2) Eliminate Project - Bill Dooley 

Project Eliminate has reported that Cambodia is now free of Maternal Neo-Natal Tetanus.  Bob Swafford was honored by receiving the "Walter Zeller Fellowship Award" at the banquet.  The Eliminate Project will end on December 31st.  Pledges will continue for as long as the pledge was made.
3) Membership / Growth - Jerry McCarter
4) Meeting Programs - VP Earl Sheehy  

Please volunteer for being a Program Coordinator for each month.  Earl has the list of those already volunteering.
5) Community Service - Sara Seidel
Continued on Page 2
6)  Fundraising - Brian Bush and Troy Pyle
7)  Human and Spiritual Values - Jeremy Blevins and Jeromey Howard will serve.  Ron will contact Phillip Powers to see if he will continue.
8)  Public Relations - Sara Seidel and Barb Dooley
9)  Young Children / Priority One / Terrific Kids - Ed Hughes

Ed handles Dear Elementary, Bill Dooley presents at Sunrise Elementary, Barb Dooley presents at RMS.
10)  Interclub Events - Don Kerin
11)  Sargent at Arms - Mac Proffitt
12)  Webmaster - Bill Dooley

Old Business:
1)  Bill George Classic Golf Tournament planning will begin in January to ensure better success.
2)  Terrific Kids shirts are fine for this year.
3)  Richmond Kiwanis Shirts - if you want a new one, we will be ordering soon.
4)  Richmond Kiwanis Hats - will be ordered this afternoon.

New Business:  NONE

Announcements:  NONE (see the regular meeting)
Adjournment at 1:10 pm.

Upcoming Events:
Oct 31 (Saturday) - Trick or Treat Street - Cooks begin cooking at 3:30.  Servers will need to set up tables and get the ice / sodas / warmers / etc prepared about an hour ahead of the door opening.  Stay tuned for updates on specific times.
We have a new post office box.  Dues and other correspondence can be mailed there:        
Richmond Kiwanis                                                                  P.O. Box 830                                                                        Richmond, MO.  64085
See the Richmond Kiwanis Website for more info:
http://richmondkiwanismo.weebly.com







